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August 30, 2004

	TO:


	Members Management Group (MMG)

	FROM:


	Dave Ward, Vice-chair 

	SUBJECT:
	August 24, 2004 MMG Meeting Action Notes



MEMBERS MANAGEMENT GROUP MEETING
August 24, 2004 

CBFWA Office, Portland, Oregon

Action Notes
	Attendees:
	Dave Ward, ODFW; Ronald Peters, Cd'AT; Laura Gephart and Phil Roger, CRITFC;  Carl Scheeler and Gary James, CTUIR; Michele DeHart, FPC; Peter Hassemer, IDFG; Dave Statler, NPT; Doug Taki, SBT; Dick Stone, WDFW; Paul Ward, YN;  Rod Sando, Jann Eckman, Kathie Titzler, Tom Giese, Tom Iverson and Trina Gerlack, CBFWA; Doug Marker and Lynn Palensky, NPCC; and Molly Moreland, BPA

	By Phone:
	Lawrence Schwabe, BPT; Rob Lothrop, CRITFC; Lynn DuCharme, CSKT; Chris Hunter, MFWP; Joann Hunt, NPCC; and Mary Verner, UCUT

	Time Allocation:
	Objective 1. Project/Budget Recommendations

Objective 2. Fish & Wildlife Regional Issues

Objective 3. Annual Report 

Objective 4. RM&E

Objective 5. Other Business
	62%

36%

  0%
  0%

02%

	ITEM 1:

Discussion:


	Revised Draft 2004-05 New Directions Work Plan 
Tom Giese incorporated the MMG July Retreat meeting notes, the discussions from the August Members Meeting, and Dick Stone’s, WDFW comments into the revised Draft 2004-05 New Directions Work Plan.  The MMG reviewed the revised draft and provided comments and additional objectives and tasks to be added into the draft work plan.  Tom will incorporate the MMG’s recommendations and the next draft will be reviewed at the next MMG meeting.

	ITEM 2: 
Discussion:


	Decision on CBFWA Response to the Future Funding Draft Agreement (MOA 2)
Tom Giese discussed the status of discussions of a draft future BPA funding agreement.  The future MOA will be between BPA and NPCC for FY 2007 – FY 2009.  The budget levels will likely be the same as the current levels.

The MMG agreed there are fundamental problems with the current situation.  The MMG discussed two steps to respond to BPA.  1) In the next 30-60 days the F&W Managers should provide information to allow staff to develop estimates of future F&W work that needs to be done. 2) In the next 90-120 days build connections between work accomplished and the biological results expected.

	ACTION:
	The MMG directed Tom to create a clearly-defined template to collect the information from the managers as input into the cost model and present the results at the next MMG meeting.  The MMG discussed possible strategies to get BPA’s attention regarding the seriousness of the managers’ concerns.

	ITEM 3: 
Discussion:
	Draft BPA Fish and Wildlife Program Funding White Paper
Tom Iverson discussed releasing the draft BPA F&W Program funding history white paper to the BPA staff and NPCC staff or other audiences for review and comment.  

	ACTION:
	The MMG directed Tom to send the draft to Tom Karier, NPCC, for review and comment.  The MMG also suggested sending the draft to other regional interests for consideration and advice on regional economic benefits and job impacts in fisheries.

	ITEM 4: 

Discussion:


	Fish Passage Center (FPC) Funding 

Rod Sando and Michele DeHart, FPC, updated the MMG on the NPCC’s discussions at their August meeting regarding the FPC’s $145,000 budget request.  The total FPC budget for FY05 was just under $1.45M.  The BPA allocation for FY05 is just over $1.3M, leaving a shortfall of $145,000. The shortfall is basically evenly split between the amounts needed to cover the FPC’s FY04 budget shortfall, the increase in FY05 operating costs.  The Fish Passage Center Oversight Board and Chairman Larry Cassidy reviewed the budget request and moved it to the NPCC agenda for consideration. 
The Idaho, Montana, and Oregon Council Members state that the FPC is performing duplicate data management work with DART.  They proposed that the database be moved to NPCC or University of Washington (UofW).  There is no NPCC written proposal available, only verbal discussions at this time.  In the past, the ISRP reviewed all databases in the data management agencies and concluded that FPC is a Tier 1 data system and UofW is a Tier 2 data system, and there is no significant redundancy between the activities of DART, the FPC, Streamnet and other databases.  Discussions are circulating that some of the Council Members are retaliating against FPC because of the materials available on the FPC public website that were utilized in the Summer Spill issue; however all FPC documents are posted on the FPC website for public review and comment, per NPCC’s direction. 

Chris Hunter, MDFW, was surprised to hear of this conflict and will contact John Hines and Ed Bartlett to discuss this issue.

Michele DeHart stated that this is a complicated issue and would like to know what the States and Tribes want, because the FPC is supervised by CBFWA as stated in the mainstem amendment.  Michele is in the process of arranging a conference call with the Salmon Managers and policy people for the first week of September for further discussions and next steps on this issue. 

Rod Sando suggested that CBFWA continue working through the conflict issues and the FPC funding issue should be added to the October NPCC meeting agenda.

	ITEM 5: 

Discussion:


	Linking Operations with Program Funding 
Rod Sando updated the MMG regarding the August NPCC meeting agenda item on the discussion of status and issues with start-of-year 2005 fish and wildlife recommendations by John Hines, Montana Council Member, and Steve Crow, Executive Director, NPPC.  
John Hines requested $5.5 million from the BPA F&W Direct Budget to fund the spill operation that BPA paid the Idaho Power Company for the recent Brownlee Reservoir operation that was part of BPA’s spill offset package.  The operational impacts have been separated from the F&W Program Direct Fund in the past.  It was suggested that BPA pay civil penalties for fish passing through the turbines.  A MMG member stated that Oregon and Washington have received monies in the past for fish operation impacts.  The NPCC Members did not vote on the issue and NPCC staff will review the issue at a later date.

	ITEM 6: 

Discussion:

	Should CBFWA Develop a “Resource Status Report”?

Tom Giese and Tom Iverson explained that the Resource Status Report would identify and define the specific, measurable, biological goals for fish and wildlife populations which has been a missing piece in the F&W Program.  The report would be an easy read for non-F&W managers and include species, programmatic and strategic objectives and performance standards that match the draft subbasin plans and provide a measurable matrix for anadromous fish, resident fish, and wildlife.

	ACTION:
	The MMG recommended the staff coordinate with CSMEP and existing data to create a working draft to include anadromous fish, resident fish, and wildlife species and present the draft to the F&W committees for review and comment.

	ITEM 7:

Discussion:


	Subbasin Plans - Where do we go from here? 
John Platt, CRITFC, was absent and the CRIFTC comments were not discussed.

Doug Marker & Lynn Palensky NPCC, informed the MMG that they just recently finished reviewing the public and ISRP comments regarding the subbasin plans that were due August 12, 2004. The NPCC staff looked for programmatic and subbasin specific issues.  They found weaknesses in the artificial production and RM&E, but the results were better than expected.  Many of the subbasins plans are close for adoption, most subbasin plans are ready for the response loop, and a small number of the subbasin plans are different and will need more time.

The NPCC staff will brief the NPCC F&W Committee at the September NPCC meeting to request guidance to start building the draft amendments for public review and comment.
The MMG had many concerns and questions and stated that they can’t comment effectively until they know how the NPCC and BPA will use the subbasin plans.  Further, the MMG asked for details about the processes for adoption of the subbasin plans into the NPCC Program, their implementation, budget prioritization, and project selection.  In addition, participants asked how the NPCC would deal with plans that are not supported by co-managers.

Members asked what criteria were used to determine if the plans met the standard in the Northwest Power Act requiring consistency with the plans of the fish and wildlife managers.  Lynn and Doug stated that no significant objection from any state and tribal fish and wildlife managers would be adequate to meet the standard.

Doug Marker said that the NPCC staff will discuss these processes with the MMG before they are fully defined and suggested a workshop with CBFWA to discuss an ESA analysis of the plans, integration of artificial production into them, and regional scale monitoring and evaluation needs.

	ITEM 8: 

Discussion:


	GAO Report July 2004 – BPA Better Management of BPA’s Obligation to Provide Power is Needed to Control Future Costs
The link to the GAO Report is posted at http://www.gao.gov/new.items/d04694.pdf.
Tana Klum gave an overview of the GAO report and recommended that the Members read the report and review appendix II on page 42 regarding the BPA’s costs associated with the fish and wildlife program.  In 2002-2003 BPA spent a billion dollars in power buy backs.  There is no mention of the market manipulation in the report.  BPA was able to reduce rates because they negotiated a deal with the utilities to take $100M off the table and bumped the remaining $100M into the next rate case. 

	ITEM 9: 

Discussion:


	BPA Funding Administration

Tom Giese reported that the subcommittee had their first meeting to discuss issues associated with BPA’s conflict in its F&W mandates.  Tom is working with BPA staff and subcommittee members to find a date to meet with Greg Delwiche and Bill Maslen, BPA.  

	ITEM 10: 

Discussion:


	CBFWA Membership Dues and Members Contracts

Kathie Titzler reviewed a report showing the current status on membership dues owed and paid by each member (as requested by Warren Seyler at the August Members Meeting).  To date only eight members have paid their dues and Kathie reminded everyone of the importance of paying their membership dues for October 2003-September 2004, as those dues pay for tasks that are not covered under the CBFWA contract with BPA. 

Kathie reviewed the Members 2004 budget report and reminded the MMG that the FY04 Members billing period ends September 31, 2004 and that invoices must be sent in by 09/31/04 to be reimbursed.  The forms are posted at http://www.cbfwa.org/forms.cfm. 

Kathie informed the MMG that modifications to the current contracts will be sent out and have a contract period of Oct 1, 2004 - March 31, 2005.

Molly Moreland, BPA supported Kathie’ request for FY04 invoices and added that accrual estimates are due September 15, 2004.

	ITEM 11:

Discussion:


	Status on FY 2004 Funds and FY 2005 Program Budget

Tom Iverson updated the MMG on the FY 04 budget status and reviewed the capital and expense actual expenditures charts.  The current spending trajectory for FY 2004 will result in spending an estimated $142 million.  If the actual expenditures are less than that, BPA will likely allow the Council’s FY 2005 budget to move forward through FY 2005. If the actual accruals are greater than $142 million, it is likely that BPA would request that NPCC reduce their FY 2005 planning budget.  Currently, everyone is in a wait and see position until the end of the current fiscal year.

The BOG is meeting this week to discuss a process for managing the FY 2005 budget.  The goal of the BOG is to clearly articulate a transparent process for project sponsors (and others) to track the FY 2005 budget adjustment requests.  Tom will present the results and seek feedback from the MMG at the next meeting. 

The 08/06/04 NPCC Recommendations for FY05 F&W Program SOY Planning Budget is posted at http://www.nwcouncil.org/fw/budget/2005/fy05rec.pdf.  

The BPA is preparing their response letter to NPCC.  Tom believes that they may hold off on making a decision until the FY 2004 accrual estimates are in (September 30, 2004), if the actual accruals total more than $150M, BPA may not accept the NPCC SOY budget or request some modifications to it.

The MMG has concerns with the FY05, FY06 & FY07 budget needs and allocations, and size of the pie.  The MMG formed a subcommittee of representatives from ODFW, WDFW, UCUT, Phil Roger, CRITFC and CBFWA staff.  In the next month they will meet to discuss possible scenarios for developing criteria for defining BPA’s responsibilities and obligations under the Power Act, financial needs, regional allocation across the provinces and prioritization, and the size of the pie referencing the preliminary ten and twenty year estimated BPA fish and wildlife costs spreadsheets.

	ITEM 12: 

Discussion:
	Policy Level Workshop
Rod explained the concept of the workshop that CBFWA would facilitate to discuss coordination, collaboration and better working relationships with the action agencies. 

	ACTION:
	The MMG agreed with the concept and assigned staff to draft an agenda and bring back more information to the next MMG meeting for review and discussion.

	ITEM 13: 


	Next MMG and Members Meeting Date and Location

The next MMG is October 5, 2004 at the CBFWA office in Portland, Oregon.

The Winter Members Meeting is scheduled for January 25-27, 2005 in Oregon.  The Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife will be chairing the meeting and will decide on the location.
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